
Santa Cruz County Sheriff-Coroner Teams 
with Othram to Identify 1998 Homicide 

Victim 
After 25 years, an unidentified California murder victim has been identified as 22-year-old Eric Cupo. 

Solved 
Summary 

 

 

In December 1998, the body of an adult man was found on a hillside wrapped in a 
tarp in the mountainous terrain of Santa Cruz County, California's Bear Creek Road. 
The remains were found to be in an advanced state of decomposition. An autopsy 
was performed and revealed the most striking aspect of injury to be blunt force 
trauma. A subsequent investigation conducted by the Santa Cruz County Sheriff-
Coroner's Office led to the arrest and conviction of three individuals for the murder 
of the unidentified man. However, the man remained unidentified. For over twenty 
years, the Santa Cruz County Sheriff-Coroner’s Office followed leads regarding the 
identity of the unknown man. In 2009, the case was entered into the National 
Missing and Unidentified Persons System (NamUs) as #UP3067. 



In 2021, the Santa Cruz Sheriff-Coroner’s Office, including the Sheriff’s Office 
Forensics Services team, made the decision to use forensic genetic genealogy to 
provide an identity of the decedent and notify his next of kin. Investigators enlisted 
the help of Othram to perform advanced forensic DNA testing of the remains. 
Skeletal remains from the homicide victim were sent to Othram's laboratory in The 
Woodlands, Texas. Othram scientists developed a suitable DNA extract and used 
Forensic-Grade Genome Sequencing® to build a comprehensive DNA profile for the 
victim. Othram's in-house genealogy team used the profile in forensic genetic 
genealogy research to produce new investigative leads. These leads were returned 
to investigators with the Santa Cruz Sheriff-Coroner’s Office. 

With the partnership of the California Department of Justice Jan Bashinski DNA Lab, 
Othram, the National Missing and Unidentified Persons System (NamUs), and the 
Federal Bureau of Investigation Latent Print Unit, the decedent is now identified as 
Eric P. Cupo, who was 22-years of age at the time of his murder. 

Detectives learned that Eric Cupo was born in California. As a young child, Eric was 
adopted into a family in Philadelphia and later moved to Florida with his adoptive 
father. Eric briefly returned to Philadelphia at the age of eighteen to live with his 
adoptive mother. From there, Eric moved around the country and his family lost 
regular contact with him. Eric is believed to have lived in both Arizona and Ohio. The 
timeline of his return to California is not clear. 

Eric Cupo’s adoptive family and biological relatives have been notified of his 
identification and are grateful to the Sheriff’s Office for their dedicated and tireless 
investigation to identify Eric Cupo and bring resolution as to his whereabouts. The 
family respectfully asks to not be contacted as they mourn their loss. 





 


